YEAR 1III

The questions of editorial policy printed in the May 1971 issue of
Nursing Papers brought forth two responses. Hoping to find a posi-
tion to follow on these questions of policy, we are now confronted
with two varying viewpoints from respondents. Alas for Nursing
Papers, but hurrah for nursing; we have found controversial ques-
tions which elicit differing values and beliefs! What are your views?

Please note the letter from D. L. Sackett at McMaster University
describing the Health Care Evaluation Seminars funded under a
National Health Grant. It is unfortunate that this letter could not
have been published to allow readers to apply for the November
seminar ; however, there are other seminars to follow probably in the
spring of 1972.



